

Kenley Weekly News 23 September 2022

Commemorating Queen Elizabeth II

During the Queen's Jubilee Celebrations in June, the children painted blocks using fabric paint and stencils, which have been made into a celebratory Jubilee quilt. Following the death of Queen Elizabeth II, we have used this quilt in a display celebrating her life. We have included photographs and details of key events in the Queen's life as our own memorial of Her Majesty.





Site Security

We are very fortunate here at Kenley to have a large open site, which we are able to make use of throughout the year. However the pitfalls of this means we have to continually evaluate the security of our site in order to safeguard our children. Our procedures during the school day are well established, however we have recently reviewed the processes if children are on site outside of our normal school hours, for example attending after school clubs.

In order to reduce the number of access points into school, we have made the decision to use one main entrance outside of school hours. The gates to the bottom playground will now be locked from 3.30 pm every day. After this time parents will need to use the main gate and enter the school premises via the KS1 playground.

We continue to ask that parents report to the office if they need to speak to a member of staff or have a pre-arranged meeting. If parents are late collecting their child, we ask that they come to the school office and sign the late collection book.



Dates for your Diary

27th September Introduction to the New School Year Meeting 6.30 pm.

29th September School Photographs

30th September Macmillan Coffee Morning

4th October Y1 & Y2 , Y3 & Y4 Cross Country at Lloyd Park

10th OctoberNasal Flu Vaccinations11th OctoberY2 trip to Kenley Airfield

14th October Sponsored Walk

18th October Reception & Y6 Height & Weight Check

20th October KS1 & KS2 Spooky Disco

21st October Harvest Assembly

8th November Open Day for prospective parents

10th November Parents' Evening Meeting
14th November Odd Socks Day / Book Fair
15th November Parents' Evening Meeting

18th November TT Rockstars Day

9th December Reception & Y1 Christmas play followed by Y2 Nativity

School Photos

School photographs will be taken on Thursday 29th September. All children should come to school in their uniform. If they have PE on that day, they should bring in their PE kit and they will change after the photos have been taken.



Sporting Events

We have several upcoming sporting events involving our KS2 pupils, including cross country, orient-eering, netball and football.

If your child has been selected to participate in one of these events, they will be given a letter with all the details. Please ensure any permission slips are returned to school as soon as possible.

Introduction to the New School Year

Our Introduction to the New School Year event will be held on Tuesday 27th September at 6.30pm. This will be a chance to hear about our key priorities as a school, including recent changes that have been made to the curriculum, as well as meeting the class teachers who will discuss learning and expectations for the coming year.

During this evening, we will also be speaking to the Year 6 parents about transition to secondary school and the application process for Year 7.

Macmillan Coffee Morning

On Friday 30th September, we will be hosting the Macmillan Coffee Morning in the hall from 9.00 am—10.30 am. Please bring in any donations of home made or pre-packaged cakes into the school hall on Thursday 29th September or Friday morning at the latest. We would welcome any volunteers. If you are able to help on the morning, please contact Miss Colliety or email the school office.